AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 28th day of December, 2015
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman



Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
 Absent


James E. Presutti, Councilman 
      Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Joseph Post from Boy Scout Troop 327 led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item for 10D: Police – Hire a Full Time Police Officer
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $539,537.01 for vouchers 155396 to 155605.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

 
6.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Schedule of Fees: Water Meter Rates and              

      Sewer Operation and Maintenance Charges effective January 1, 2016
Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby                   of Town Hall since Thursday, December 17, 2015 and on the Town’s Web                            site since Tuesday, December 22, 2015.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson                           Times on Wednesday, December 23, 2015 and in the Sentinel on Thursday,                  December 24, 2015.  This complies with all of the requirements for a Public                    Hearing under New York State Law.
MOTION was made 7:09 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public                  Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

The purpose of this Public Hearing is to amend Chapter 104 entitled “Schedule                         of Fees” of the Code of the Town’s Municipal Code: Water Meter Rates and Sewer Operation and Maintenance Charges effective January 1, 2016.
Water meter rates for water consumers for metered gallons of water will be the              following: for the first 7,500 gallons: $16.00 (minimum charge per quarter), for the                 next 10,000: $4.40 per 1,000, for the next 82,500: $5.20 per 1,000, and for over           100,000 gallons: $6.20 per 1,000 gallons, delivered per quarter.  
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Water rates for the Stewart ANG Base Water District will be established by the                      Town Board from time to time in accordance with New York State Town Law                     Section 198 and unpaid charges in arrears will be subject to penalty as the                         Town Board may provide by Resolution the Local Law also modifies the sewer                 operation and maintenance charges for Sewer Districts in accordance with the             approved annual budgets per the following schedule: Algonquin: $4.40/1,000                    gallons of water consumed per premises, Crossroads: $4.60/1,000, Gidney:                $4.80/1,000, Meadow Hill South: $4.48/1,000, Meadow Hill North: $4.20/1,000,              17K/UA: $4.20/1,000, Nob Hill: $0.005/gallon, Fleetwood: $7.20/1,000, Wintergreen: $7.20/1,000. $36.00 is specified as the minimum sewer operating and maintenance charge per quarter.
MOTION was made 7:11 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public                       Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
MOTION to approve the Resolution was made by Councilman Ruggiero.  The               Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
7.   ACCOUNTING:
     ​​
             A.  Capital Projects  

      Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval to close the following completed                

                   capital projects and transfer of unexpended cash balance (plus any accrued interest).
                   i.    West Stone Street (Sewer Capital Project)

            Transfer $1,000.77 to the Crossroads Cash Account #050.0050.0200.5010.
                   ii.   Highway Capital Projects (Old South Plank Road)
                         Transfer $9,433.20 to the Highway Cash Account #030.0030.0200.
                   iii.  Various Paving (General Capital Projects)

            Transfer $1.81 to the General Fund Cash Account #001.0001.0200.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve closing the above  

      completed capital projects and transfer of unexpended cash balance (plus any 
      accrued interest).  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

      Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
             B.  Auditor  
            Supervisor Piaquadio request approval of $30,000.00 for the audit and accounting 

            services provided by Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell.  
            MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve $30,000.00 for the audit 

            and accounting services provided by Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and 

            Weddell.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

      Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

C.  Budget Transfers

      Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval for the following nine budget transfers.

      From Account

              To Account 


             Amount

      Contingency Account
              Town Board – Maint. Contracts                   $100

      Central B&G –Operating Supplies      Central B&G – Maint. Contracts               $3,700

                   Fleet Maint. – Tires                             Fleet Maint. – Uniforms                               $250

                   Contingency Account                          Unallocated Insurance                             $8,600

                   Rec. Summer – Other Expenses        Rec. Summer – Pers Services                 $1,582

                   Operating Supplies – Chad. Lake       Operating Supplies – DAT                          $500

                   Cont. Treatment Serv – Gidney           Emp Benefits – Med Ins – Gidney           $1,500

                   Repairs to Treat Plant – Nob Hill         Emp Benefits – Med Ins – Nob Hill             $150

                   Emp Benefits – NYS ERS – Gidney    Emp Benefits – Work Comp – Gidney        $175
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             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the above nine budget  

             transfers.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

      Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
8.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal
Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the amount of $1,489.87.



Feline

-
$1,021.64


Canine

-
   $468.23





$1,489.87
 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account to                 

 pay for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital totaling $1,489.87.   

 The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
9.   DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:
     ​​
             A.  Budget Transfer involving Utilities, Electric, Fuel Oil  

Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to transfer                 $23,000.00 from the Utilities, Electric, Fuel Oil Account #8330.0481.4001                   to the Utilities, Electric, Fuel Oil Account #8330.0481.4002.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the transfer of              $23,000.00 from the Utilities, Electric, Fuel Oil Account #8330.0481.4001                   to the Utilities, Electric, Fuel Oil Account #8330.0481.4002.  The Motion                  was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  

B.  Award of Replacement of Water Meters
       Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to award the    

       Replacement/Upgrade of Customer Water Meters Bid contract which took                  

       place on Wednesday, December 9, 2015 at 11:00 a.m. to National Metering               

       Services from Kearny, New Jersey who had the lowest bid of $448,448.00.  
 

       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve awarding the 

       Replacement/Upgrade of Customer Water Meters Bid contract to National               

       Metering Services who had the lowest bid of $448,448.00.  The Motion was  

       seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
             C.  Purchase of Snow Retention System    

       Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to purchase a                   

       Snow Retention System for $6,260.78 from ABC Supply Co., Inc. in Newburgh.                  

       This retention system will be placed on the roof at the new DAT Filter Plant                   

       and will replace the original snow clips that were installed on the roof and              

       were damaged during last winter.  
 

       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve purchasing a Snow 

       Retention System for $6,260.78 from ABC Supply Co Inc. in Newburgh.  The 
       Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.   
             D.  Water Fund Budget Transfer  

                   Commissioner of Public Works John Platt and Town Engineer Jim Osborne                 

                   requests the following budget transfers from the 2015 Interfund Transfer Line 

                   Account #040-9902-0900 to the following capital projects:
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                   To Account 




                        Amount

      Hydrant Repairs & Painting Account #6044.0200                  $35,000


      Colden Park Improvements Account #6011.0200                $200,000


      Chadwick Lake Reservoir & Filter Plant Study (New)          $100,000
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the above budget transfers.  

      The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

     10.   POLICE: 

        A.  Tuition Reimbursement
              Chief of Police Michael Clancy requests approval to reimburse Officer Matthew 
              Nadolny $644.83 for the completion of several education courses towards his 
              Masters Degree in Public Administration from the American Military University.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the reimbursement of 

      $644.83 to Officer Matthew Nadolny for his educational courses.  The Motion 
      was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

             B.  Budget Transfer I  

                   Police Chief Michael Clancy requests the following budget transfer of $6,000.00   

      from Account #3120.462 to Account #3010.499.  This transfer will cover the cost                

      of miscellaneous expenditures (including defibrillator pads and IT services) for the 

      remainder of 2015.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the budget transfer of 
      $6,000.00 which will cover the cost of miscellaneous expenditures.   The Motion                 

      was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

             C.  Budget Transfer II  

                   Police Chief Michael Clancy requests the following budget transfer of $5,000.00   

      from Account #3120.2 to Account #3030.499.  This transfer will cover the cost                

      of expenses related to ammunition and tasers for the remainder of 2015.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer of 

      $5,000.00 which will cover the cost of expenses related to ammunition and tasers.         

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.     
             D.  (ADDED ITEM) Police: Hire a Full Time Police Officer  

                   Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval to hire Michael Hansen as a full               

                   time Police Officer.  His start date will be the first Thursday after completing his 

                   physical.  Mr. Hansen has been working as a part time Police Officer for the Town 
                   since March, 2014.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Michael Hansen                 

      as a full time Police Officer.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.      
      11.  ENGINEERING:
     ​​
             A.  Cost Estimate: Healey KIA Stormwater  

                   Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate prepared                  

                   by JMC Engineering from Armonk in the amount of $212,694.00.  This is for the

                   Stormwater Improvements related to the Healey Kia Project 2015-25.
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                   MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve $212,694.00 for the                            

                   cost estimate prepared by JMC Engineering from Armonk.  The Motion was      

                   seconded by Councilman Manley.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

             Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
                  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration to                

                  approve the Agreement between the Town and PDH Realty LLC.  This Stormwater                

                  Control Facility Maintenance Agreement will provide for a long term maintenance                           

                  and continuation of stormwater control measures. 

     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the execution of this 

     Agreement by Supervisor Piaquadio.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
     Manley.    


                  VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                  Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
            B.  Cost Estimate: Healey KIA Landscaping
                  Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate prepared                  

                  by JMC Engineering from Armonk in the amount of $82,037.50.  This is for the

                  Landscape Security related to the Healey Kia Project 2015-25.

                  MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve $82,037.50 for the                            

                  cost estimate prepared by JMC Engineering from Armonk.  The Motion was      

                  seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

            Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
            C.  U-Haul: Release of Stormwater Security  

                  Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the releasing of stormwater,            

                  erosion and sediment control securities in the amount of $132,350.00.  The                 

                  U-Haul Moving and Storage facility (S-B-L: 9-3-66 & 33) was reviewed and                          

                  is in compliance with project plans.  

                  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve releasing the              

                  stormwater, erosion and sediment control securities in the amount of                  

                  $132,350.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

            Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
    12.   ASSESSOR’S OFFICE: Certiorari (Wal Mart)

            The proposed Consent Order and Judgment relative to the subject property which is 

            located at 1201 Route 300 (Wal-Mart Supercenter).  The settlement provides for a 

            discontinuance of the 2014 proceedings.   A reduction in the assessed value for 2015 

            by $332,500.00 from $7,200,000.00 to $6,867,500.00; for 2016 by $256,500.00 from     

            $7,200,000.00 to $6,943,500.00.  

            The refund liability for the Town (not including special districts and the Fire District)                

            for the reduction is estimated using the 2014 rates to be approximately $4,246.11                   

            for both 2015 and 2016, assuming the judgment is not signed and the assessment 
            modified before tax bills are forwarded.  Cathy L. Drobny from E. Stewart Jones Hacker 
            Murphy LLP Attorneys& Counselors at Law stated in her letter to Supervisor Piaquadio 
            the "freeze" in the assessed value, limiting challenges would apply from 2016-2019 
            which is longer than the three year statutory period.
 
             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the refund liability for the             

             Town (not including special districts and the Fire District) for the reduction using the    

             2014 rates to be approximately $4,246.11 for both 2015 and 2016, assuming the 
             judgment is not signed and the assessment modified before tax  bills are forwarded.                 

             The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman  
       Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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     13.   HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:
     ​​
             A.  Hiring of Seasonal Employees  


      Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to hire the below six 
                   seasonal full time workers with a start date on or after January 13, 2016 with an 

                   hourly rate of $12.00 per hour.  The seasonal workers will need to be fingerprinted, 

                   drug and alcohol tested and complete their paperwork.  The one returnee will not     

                   need to be fingerprinted but just has to have his paperwork completed.  

      Sal Marcantonio, Shane Grogan, Edwin Garcia, Devone Jackson, Raymond Mendez 

                   and Orlando Rodriquez
                   MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring the six seasonal                

                   full time workers with a start date on or after January 13, 2016 and an hourly rate               

                   of $12.00 per hour.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.  Budget Transfer
                   Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval for the following                   

                   budget transfer of $5,000.00 from the Public Improvements – GIS Account 
                   #030.5112.408 to the General Repairs Street Paving & Resurfacing Account 
                   #5110.0412.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the budget transfer                 

                   of $5,000.00 from the P/I GIS Account to the General Repairs Street Paving & 

                   Resurfacing Account.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.     
                   Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval for the following                   

                   budget transfer of $20,000.00.  The unassigned fund balance of the Highway                 

      Fund will be used to fund the “Highway Buildings and Structures Reserve Fund”                                       

      (General Repairs Motor Oil/Fuel).  

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer                 

                   of $20,000.00.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.     
                   Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval for the following                   

                   budget transfer of $10,000.00.  The unassigned fund balance of the Highway                 

      Fund will be used to fund the “Highway Buildings and Structures Reserve Fund”                                       

      (Public Improvements – GIS).  

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer                 

                   of $10,000.00.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.     
      14.   TOWN CLERK: Election Chargeback to Orange County


 Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie addressed the Town Board with regard to the letter   

        written by the Orange County Board of Elections.  The Orange County Legislature 
        approved a resolution to apportion and levy election expenses against the cities                  

        and towns in Orange County and will pay a portion of the two elections which were                     

        held in 2015 (Primary Election - September 10, 2015 and the General Election – 
        November 3, 2015).  The charge to the Town for cost associated with the two              

        Elections is $30,625.89.  
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the charge in the amount              

 of $30,625.89.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


              VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

              Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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  15.  ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -  I would like to wish everyone a Happy New Year.  2016 is coming fast.

       Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:
 
 -  Happy New Year.
Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
 -  Happy New Year.  


 -  Thank you to the Town residents for showing their support for the soldier killed                      

           in Afghanistan along Route 17K and Route 84.  

       Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

 -  Orange County Office of the Aging is looking for drivers for once a month at                

           various locations for lunch deliveries.  Please call (845) 615-3703 if you are  

           interested.

       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


 -  Thank you to all Town residents for your generosity which was overwhelming for                

           the toy box in Town Hall’s lobby as it was filled up four times.   
        -  Senator Bill Larkin is teaming up with Safe Homes of Orange County to combat 
           domestic abuse.   The following items can be dropped off at Town Hall until               

           March 1, 2016.   


     Needs: 

            New twin size linens, blankets, towels & pillows; New/gently-used pots and                    

            pans, Dishes and glassware; New laundry baskets; Diapers (sizes to 3-6),                   

            Baby wipes, baby wash/shampoo, baby lotions and powder; Baby food jars                     

            and cereal; Laundry and cleaning supplies and Full size toiletries and other                

            personal care items.

            Non Perishable Food Items: 

            Tuna fish, canned chicken, ham, beef stew; Rice and rice mixes; Pasta and                  

            tomato sauce; Mashed potato mix; Chunky soups; Hamburger Helper; Sauce; 

            Cooking oils; Peanut butter and jelly; Breakfast cereals and oatmeal; Coffee                   

            and sugar; Microwavable foods; Canned fruit and Juice and milk packets.
16.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Hasan Gray from Laurie Lane
       Happy New Year.  There was a CSEA vote of all Town employees and Mr. Gray               

       asked what the outcome of the vote was.  Supervisor Piaquadio informed Mr. Gray                

       that the Town does not have access to that information, and he would need to                

       contact the CSEA representative.  
       Shantal Riley, Reporter from the Mid Hudson Times

 Happy New Year.  Shantal asked Town Engineer Jim Osborne about the adopted                

       Local Law setting new water rates and sewer district fees which will take effect                        

       on January 1, 2016.  Mr. Osborne reported that Town residents can view a list of                  

       the new rates and fees on the Town’s website at townofnewburgh.org and click                  

       on the “Town Schedules Public Hearing on Fee Schedule” link in the “News and 
       Announcements” section on the homepage.
     17.   ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town                       

             Board meeting at 7:50 pm.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman          Presutti – absent; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

BJM – 12/31/15
